Academic Senate, 11/3/10

CSUSM CFA Report:  Don Barrett, Chapter President

Election activities:  To prepare for the elections of 11/3, CFA offered both a Roundtable on election issues as well as conducted a Get Out the Vote phone bank.  

The Election Roundtable was a success, with ACD 102 filled with students from various classes as well as faculty, staff, and other students.  We appreciate the participation of Aaron Finkle  (Economics), Scott Greenwood (Political Science) and Beckie Garrett (President, San Marcos Unified School District) in both the initial presentations and in the discussion.   Unfortunately the planned webcast of that presentation did not work out due a problem with IITS’s camera, thus the roundtable was not as widely available as planned. 
The Get Out the Vote phone bank also worked out quite well.  We typically had about 5 volunteers each night calling voters in North County, resulting in many rewarding conversations with voters about the elections.  The phone bank was coordinated with the San Diego and Imperial County Labor Council; the coordinator who worked with us said that faculty participation in the phone bank was better than their typical experience where only about 1% of members participate in such activities.  We would particularly like to thank the following faculty who participated in the phone bank:  Veronica Anover; Vivienne Bennett; Staci Beavers; Heidi Breuer; Sharon Cullity; Shelli Douglass; Darel Engen; Katherine Hayden; Michael Hughes; Kevin Kilpatrick; Elizabeth Matthews; Janet McDaniel; Edward Price; Pamela Redela; Mary Roche; Linda Shaw; Kathy Shellhammer; and CFA officers Jocelyn Ahlers; Ranjeeta Basu; Mayra Besosa, Sharon Elise; John Halcon; and Marie Thomas
Reorganization:  CFA Representation Representatives worked with our campus Representation committee (David Avalos & Mayra Besosa) on formulating a request for a “meet & confer” regarding the administration’s reorganization of academic units.  The request for a “meet & confer” was delivered to President Haynes on Thursday and we are currently scheduling the first meeting. The text of the request follows:
Based on the administration’s restructuring of various academic units of California State University San Marcos including, but not limited to, the College of Arts and Sciences, the College of Education, and the School of Nursing, the CFA requests to meet and confer about the impact of the restructuring on, but not limited to, the following areas of concern:

 1. Workload

2.  Changes in the RTP process

3.  Seniority

4.  Carry-over of lecturer service towards one-year and three-year appointments and time-base entitlements

5.  Changes in the evaluation procedure

In addition to the request for a meet & confer, we are currently discussing with other CFA chapters the other ways that they have responded to reorganization activities on their campuses.

